


[bookmark: _Hlk133219970]Vermont League of Cities and Towns
Equity Sub-Committee Meeting
May 1, 2023 – Via Zoom
Minutes
Members Present: Co-Chair Elaine Wang, Jay Furr, Joy Dubin Grossman, Deborah Wright, Matthew LeFluer.
Others Present: VLCT staff: Executive Director Ted Brady, Jeremy Weiss. 

Agenda Item #1:  Call to order by the Chair
The meeting was called to order at 11:32am.
Agenda Item #2: Additions and deletions to the agenda 
No additions.
Agenda Item #3: Discuss Equity Committee RFP language
Ted Brady expressed his desire to have this subcommittee answer 3 questions. Should the Equity committee issue an RFP? If so, which services should be included in the RFP? If the answer to that question is no, what does the committee suggest we do to move forward with this concept to provide equity services to member towns? 
Ted told the subcommittee members that VLCT intends to subsidize municipal use of equity services for 2023/2024 and had about 50-75K of funding available. In addition to being listed as a member of the Corps, VLCT seeks an equity support provider, or number of providers, whom would be willing to offer VLCT members with a free initial consultation, followed by a pre-set number of hours of service. 
After some discussion, a straw poll was conducted indicating all members present agreed the proposal should go back to the Equity Committee for approval to be included in the Municipal Services Consultant Corps Request for Qualification. The subcommittee asked that discount rate in the initial proposal be eliminated as well as the requirement the applicant be able to demonstrate evidence of municipal experience. Subcommittee members requested an exit interview process be developed. Ted explained VLCT is interested in establishing a similar relationship with equity consultants to the PACIF Employment Practice Liability Referral Program’s relationship with employment law attorneys.  
Agenda Item #4: Other Business
No other business.
Agenda Item #5: Adjourn
The meeting was adjourned at 12:01 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Jeremy Weiss
Membership and Administrative Coordinator
As approved by the Equity Committee on June 20, 2023.



